Minutes of the normal meeting of Templeton Community Council
Held on 15th June 2023
Present: Cllrs Jason Jennings (Chair), Barbara Priest, Elwyn Morse, Kathrin Williams, Liz Burns, Jane Ashbridge, Peter Morgan. 
Cllr Jennings welcomed everyone to the meeting.
1) To accept apologies for absence.  There were apologies received from Cllr Mark Simpkins.

2) To disclose personal and prejudicial interests in the items listed below.  There were interests declared in one item – bridleway DMMO – by Cllrs Ashbridge, Burns and Morse.

3) Questions from members of the public regarding items on the agenda. There were no questions received. 

4) To sign the minutes of the previous meeting. The minutes of the meetings on 18th May had been previously circulated. They were agreed as correct, and were duly signed by the Chairman.

5) To report on matters arising from previous minutes and decide further action as required:

Storage on the Green. The dates for assessing, painting and collating the items would be agreed as soon as possible. It was agreed to purchase materials needed.

6) New items of business:

Play Park matting. One indicative quote for potential surfacing had been obtained, more would be sought – Clerk to request a site meeting with one potential contractor. Wet pour was to be considered as well as matting 

Goalposts – cleaning and painting. This would be done when people were available. It was agreed to purchase the materials needed.

Insurance clarifications. Queries had been raised about specifically what was currently covered. It was agreed to review the cover to ensure it completely matched what the Council now owned and undertook. 

Local repairs and issues. The current listing was reviewed and updated. 

Annual Report for the Council for 2022-23. A draft copy had been previously circulated. With one minor correction this was accepted, and would be published.

Hall – cover for caretaker. The dates were reviewed and cover agreed. 

7) Items of correspondence
· Notice of firing – Templeton Airfield. This had been previously noted.
· One Voice Wales free training. This was noted.
· Long Course Weekend 30th June-2 July. The dates and the road closures were noted.
· Hywel Dda UHB Young People’s Services consultation. This was noted. 

8) County Councillor’s report. Cllr Morse reported that he was continuing to highlight concerns about the five-way junction at the bottom of the village with PCC. He was also seeking to extend the 30mph restriction further along the Molleston Road at the request of residents. He reminded the meeting of the closure this weekend of the A40 at Llanddewi Velfrey for essential work on the bypass project.

9) Financial statement and bank reconciliation – Council main and reserve accounts. 
Bank statement for main account £26,064.41as at 10th June 2023
Reserves account £3,023.15 as at 10th June 2023. 
       Income banked, payments made and income received as per attached bank reconciliation.

Income received:		£0.00
Current/anticipated invoices:    
		Caretaker – salary for June
		HMRC – tax for June
		Clerk – salary and expenses for June
		Recharge to TCHT for April to June 2023 caretaker and admin for the Hall
		ICO annual registration - £35.00
		HB Catering– various items - £2,999.66 (part of supply contract) 
The above expenditure was unanimously agreed.

10) Planning. 
 22/1125/PA New-build 4-bed, two-storey detached dwelling (outline, with all matters reserved for future consideration). Field adjacent to existing properties Maurlion and Wells End. Planning application received 23-3-2023, Planning application refused 17-05-2023.     
22/1177/PA. Proposed single storey rear extension. Kensington House, Templeton. SA67 8RZ. Application registered 29-3-2023. Planning application conditionally approved 22-05-23.

In addition information regarding a Definitive Map Modification Order application had been received on the day of the meeting. Cllrs Ashbridge, Burns and Morse declared an interest in this. The facts of the application were provided. The Clerk would clarify the information sent, and call an extra ordinary meeting for Council to discuss the matter and respond. 

11) Councillors’ reports and matters for next meeting. 

Cllr Morgan asked whether funding would be available for renovation work to the bus shelter at the top of the village – the Clerk would find out if Enhancing Pembrokeshire monies might be available.

Cllr Ashbridge mentioned the health and safety OVW training she had attended – she would look at the existing policies in the light of information received.

A query was raised about a private CCTV camera in the village – this would be passed on to PCC Streetcare.

12) Next meeting. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]The next normal meeting was agreed to take place on Thursday 20th July 2023, starting at 7.30pm. There would also be an extra meeting when Cllrs were available to discuss the DMMO proposal.

Cllr Jennings then thanked everyone for attending the meeting. 

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 9.00pm.
